
VOLUNTOWN/STERLING TRANSFER STATION 

Special Meeting 

June 2, 2020 

Regular Meeting The Regular Meeting of the Voluntown/Sterling Transfer Station was held on Tuesday, June 2, 
2020 via Zoom. Tracey Hanson, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

Members Present Tracey Hanson, Gil Grimm, Melinda Bryan 

Officials Present Steven Trahan, Transfer Station Operator, Julie Zelinsky Bookkeeper 

Citizens Present None 

Approval of Minutes  

Motion A motion was made (G. Grimm/M. Bryan) to approve the minutes of the September 25, 2019 
Regular Meeting with one modification to change the date under “Approval of Minutes”.  
Unanimously approved.  

Citizens Comments None 

Correspondence & 
Announcements None 
 
New Business 
 
Budget 20/21 Gil Grimm asked how the change in the plastic affected the budget for the transfer station.  

Steve Trahan answered that since they do not put the plastic in the recycle bin they only need 
the hauler every five months rather than bi-monthly, so we are saving on hauling costs. 

 
 Mr. Grimm asked why the bookkeeping salary line did not received a raise when the other 

employees received a raise.   
 
 A motion was made by G. Grimm/M. Bryan to increase the Bookkeeping line item to $6,100.00.  

Unanimously Approved. 
 
 A motion was made by G. Grimm/M. Bryan to approve the budget with the one modification as 

stated.  Unanimously Approved.  
 
  
  
Adjournment 
Motion A motion was made (G. Grimm/M. Bryan) to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 

7:12 PM. Unanimously approved. 
 
 
 
APPROVED 

Date:_____________________  Signature:_________________________________ 
      Tracey Hanson, First Selectman 


